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Newsletter - March 2015 

Message from the Head teacher 
I hope that you are all enjoying the Easter holidays. It has been a very busy spring term once again, with many 

activities included in this newsletter.  The Class 4 residential to Castleton in Derbyshire was a terrific experience 

for everyone involved. The children did Billesdon School proud. Everywhere we visited and everyone at the Hol-

lowford Centre remarked what polite, well behaved pupils Billesdon children are. They certainly did Mrs Garner, 

Mr Timson and me proud! An article by the children will feature in next months newsletter, as I’m sure you can 

appreciate there was no time left on our return. However there are lots of photos on the website, and more to be added 

from Mrs Garner’s group camera, so please feel free to have a look—as well as photos of  all the other activities in-

cluded in this newsletter.                                                                                                                                                                         

Anita Timson 

Diary Dates 
 
April 
Monday 13th  School re-opens for the summer term 
Monday 13th Dogs Trust in class 3 and 4. 
Tuesday 14th Hip Hop sessions start for the next three weeks 
Wednesday 15th Class 4 Music Concert at Leicester Grammar School. Concert starts at 4.00pm 
Thursday 16th Mrs Wells from UCC to see the year 6 transferring to UCC 
Thursday 16th Quiz Club Heats at Church Langton 2-3pm 
Thursday 16th Achievement Assembly resumes at 2.30pm 
Monday 20th  School Council visit to Fleckney School 1-2.30pm 
Tuesday 21st Water Safety Morning with Newfoundland Dogs 9am PARENTS WELCOME 
Thursday 23rd PAFA meeting 3.15pm ALL WELCOME! 
Friday 24th  Maths Day in school 
May 
Friday 1st  Non Uniform Day to raise money for PAFA 
Monday 4th  May Day Bank Holiday 
Thursday 7th  Achievement assembly at the Church 9.30am as part of Holy Communion  
Monday 11th SATs week starts for children in year 6 
Tuesday 19th Class 3 Jaguar Challenge at Great Glen Primary School 
Monday 25th-Friday 29th  School closed for half term break 
June 
Monday 1st  School re-opens 
Thursday 11th KS2 small schools athletics competition at Saffron Lane Stadium 4.30pm 
Wednesday 17th Worship Workshop Club on retreat at Launde Abbey for the morning 
Wednesday 17th Year 5 Maths Quiz at Church Langton 1pm  

We are the Children of God  
 
 

 
We learn to believe and believe to achieve. 
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The Great Egg Race 
It’s that time of year again where Mrs Norton organises the great egg race! 
This year the rules were that a Cadbury’s cream egg had to travel 4 metres 
across the hall floor (without being pushed), and then it had to be transported 
over a PE bench!!!  
Every child that entered this year received an Easter egg as they were all so 
brilliant! The following children also won eggs for specific titles. Laurie and 
Lottie King for ’The most inventive’, Flora Hadjipetrou and Lily Mottram for ‘The most dec-
orative’, and the overall winner was Connie Pickard. 
There was also an egg decorating competition, and a prize was given to each class.  
The overall winner was Ethany Collins- Cramp for her decorated egg inspired by the 
‘eggciting story’, ‘The Magic Faraway Tree’ 
Well done everyone!   By Lottie King  

Eclipse 
On Friday 20th March we witnessed the solar eclipse, it was over a decade since 
we saw the last one and we won’t see another one until 2026! We were very lucky 
to witness it!  
My dad bought his telescope into school and set it up on the playground, the telescope was 
aimed at the sun where it was projected onto card for children to be able to view it safely. 
Dr Peter Wheatley also set up his telescope in class 2 the whole school went to see him and 
view the eclipse; he explained what was happening. Anthony also allowed us to borrow his 
eclipse glasses so we could get an even better view of it! 
All of this was happening at the same time as the great egg race! What an exciting morning!  
By Giles Carey 

Uni Hoc tournament 
Class 4 travelled to Robert Smyth after 
school to take part in the Uni- hoc tourna-
ment.  We had a really good afternoon even 
though we lost the majority of our matches, 
some were very close! 
We all took part and our team 
spirit was still high! 
By Thomas Harvey. 

Fleckney school council visits 
Fleckney’s school council came to visit our school 
and our school councillors. 
They wanted to see what similarities and differ-
ences there were between the two schools.  They 
liked the fact that we have I-pads and a pet ham-
ster.  
We were sharing ideas of how each school could 
improve. 
By Eliza Greaves 

Brass instrument morning 
A man called Mr Haigh came in and did an 
assembly to the whole school. He told us 
all about brass instruments; we were then 
split into groups to do workshops. The ses-
sion began with introducing us to different 
instruments like the cornet, trombone, tuba 
and the French horn. 
We were allowed to play them to see who 
could play them the loudest, or play them 
at all! 
Lots of people liked the cornet, this was my 
favourite too! 
By Jenny Garner  

(Please note—only children in 
KS2 have the opportunity to be taught brass 
due to the weight of the instruments) 

Tag Rugby 
Class 3 went to Robert Smyth Academy to take part 
in the tag rugby tournament; there were 9 other 
schools who took part. The atmosphere was really 
tense as everyone wanted to win! We played 5 
matches. Won 1, drew 1, and lost 3.  
Whilst we were waiting to play the next match, the 
coach played a clap catch game, which kept us active 
all of the time! 
It was a great afternoon, and I can’t wait for next 
year already!  
By Finlay Shaw- White 

Welcome! 
A warm Billesdon welcome to Louis Smith who has 
joined our school in Year 4, Class 3. We hope that 
Louis and his family will enjoy the community spirit of 
Billesdon School.  

Red nose day 
On Friday 13th March, we took part in red nose day, we wore anything we wanted and made our faces 
look funny. Every child paid £1 to dress up. We had a cake sale at playtime and raised £160! 
Well done everybody!  By Harrison Pugh 
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Golden Book Children for March 2015 
Class 1; Jasper Peterson, Charlotte Birch, Alasdair Wheatley, Hetty Phillips,  
Emily Browning, Farlan McBurney-Jones, Rhiannon Spink, Erin Needham 

Class 2; Harriet Wood, Jack Farley, Edith Harrison, Oscar Calow, Iris Youngwood,  
Edward Marsh 

Class 3; Arthur Williamson, Lizzie Loxley (TWICE!), Louis Smith, Jenny Garner, Harrison 
Pugh, Georgia Kirkland, Lottie King 

Class 4; Bessie Brown, Ed North, Tome Williamson, Ellie Malatesta, Samuel Biggs,  
Laurie King, Joseph Birch, Thomas Harvey 

Lunchtime Golden Book Children  
Kindness Cup 

Iona Thacker, Giles Carey 
Writers Cup 

Lily Mottram, Joe Tarleton 
        Year Group Cup  

Year 1, Year 2 (TWICE!) and Year 6 
House Cup  

Horse Chestnut (TWICE!), Oak and Holly 
 

 

Chair of Governors; Mrs Carole Ratcliffe email: cratcliffe@billesdon.leics.sch.uk 
Headteacher; Mrs Anita Timson BEd (Hons) NPQH email: headteacher@billesdon.leics.sch.uk 
Please visit our website for more information and photographs of events www.billesdon.leics.sch.uk 

 

A big well done to all parents and children who have helped us celebrate reading on World Book Day, 5 March 
2015.  The children made a colourful sight in our Character Parade during our assembly and brought their books in 
to discuss and share. Activities in the classrooms included looking at favourite authors, creating story boards and 
illustrations and KS2 used the resources on the World Book Day website to support story writing using videos 
made by choice of author.   All the staff joined in by dressing up and reading a wide range of books to mixed 
groups of children. 
KS2 children – don’t forget – log any books you read onto your Read for My School account to add to your total of 
books read.  Billesdon children have read 241 books up to now, hopefully we can really raise that total by close of 
competition date, 10 April 2015. 
L Willcocks 
Literacy Co-ordinator 

Book Fair 2015 
 
Our Book Fair this year was a huge success 
– thank you to all the parents and children 
who supported us.  As a result, the School 
has been able to order books for the Library 
and classrooms to a value of just over £300!  
This is an incredible 
boost to our resources 
and hopefully will be 
turning our children into 
super bookworms. 

 

 

 

Code Club update:  

All members of our Code Club have 

reached Level 2 in their skill develop-

ment.  They will be moving onto design 

their own games using the skills they 

have learnt so far. . .  
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